
December 13, 2020 

Dear Resident/Family Members, 

By now you have probably learned that COVID-19 vaccines will soon be approved and ready for distribution 

to the healthcare workers and residents in long term care. We have long awaited this exciting news. 

We understand that some of you may be concerned about the safety of these new vaccines, as they have been 

developed and tested far more quickly than those in the past. We want to assure you that the speed with 

which these vaccines were developed is not due to skipping important safety steps, but rather the result of 

focused, collaborative work performed by experts across the globe. Vaccines approved for use by the U.S. 

Food and Drug Administration have undergone the same level of rigorous testing for safety and efficacy as 

other vaccines and have been tested in tens of thousands of people, including older adults. Two independent 

advisory committees of experts from academic institutions also monitor vaccines to ensure their safety. 

Most of the COVID-19 vaccines require two separate doses given about three or four weeks apart, depending 

on the vaccine. Participants of clinical trials have reported experiencing short-term side effects after being 

vaccinated, with more pronounced discomfort after the second dose. These possible side effects include 

headache, muscle pains, fatigue, chills, fever and pain at the injection site. Sometimes there is 

misunderstanding about the cause of these reactions, as you may have heard someone say a vaccine has 

"made them sick" or given them the disease that the vaccine was intended to prevent. We want to be clear that 

this is not the case. The COVID-19 vaccine cannot give you a COVID-19 infection. The vaccine works by 

helping the body create antibodies to fight off the virus. Feeling discomfort after getting the vaccine means 

that the vaccine is doing its job and your body is making antibodies. 

Orchard Rehabilitation and Nursing Center will be administering the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine 

which requires two separate doses given about three or four weeks apart. 

We at Orchard Rehabilitation and Nursing Center are participating in a program with our Pharmacy 

(PharmScript) to help us most efficiently distribute these vaccines to our residents free of charge once they 

are available. We will keep you informed of this process as we move forward. Our staff will also have the 

opportunity to get vaccinated through this program, if they have not been vaccinated previously. 

I encourage you to reach out to us if you have any questions about the COVID-19 vaccine, its possible side 

effects, and what to expect after you or a loved one receives it. As we have been saying over the course of this 

difficult year, we are all in this together. Please know that the safety and wellbeing of our staff and residents 

have been and remain our top priority. We are confident that the worldwide, unprecedented scientific 

achievement of these COVID-19 vaccines will eventually enable to us enjoy life with our loved ones again. We 

look forward to doing our part in this effort by getting the COVID-19 vaccine and hope you will join us. 

Sincerely, 

Martin Mackenzie, LNHA 

585-798-4100 ext. 213



• have any allergies
• have a fever
• have a bleeding disorder or are on a blood thinner
• are immunocompromised or are on a medicine that affects your immune system
• are pregnant or plan to become pregnant

• are breastfeeding
• have received another COVID-19 vaccine

WHO SHOULD GET THE PFIZER-BIONTECH COVID-19 VACCINE? 

FDA has authorized the emergency use of the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine in individuals 
16 years of age and older. 

WHO SHOULD NOT GET THE PFIZER-BIONTECH COVID-19 VACCINE? 

You should not get the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine if you: 
• had a severe allergic reaction after a previous dose of this vaccine
• had a severe allergic reaction to any ingredient of this vaccine

WHAT ARE THE INGREDIENTS IN THE PFIZER-BIONTECH COVID-19 VACCINE? 

The Pfizer BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine includes the following ingredients: mRNA, lipids ((4-
hydroxybutyl)azanediyl)bis(hexane-6, 1-diyl)bis(2-hexyldecanoate), 2 [(polyethylene glycol)-
2000]-N,N-ditetradecylacetamide, 1,2-Distearoyl-sn-glycero-3- phosphocholine, and 
cholesterol), potassium chloride, monobasic potassium phosphate, sodium chloride, dibasic 
sodium phosphate dihydrate, and sucrose. 

HOW IS THE PFIZER-BIONTECH COVID-19 VACCINE GIVEN? 

The Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine will be given to you as an injection into the muscle. 

The Pfizer-BioNTech COVIO-19 Vaccine vaccination series is 2 doses given 3 weeks apart. 

If you receive one dose of the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine, you should receive a second 
dose of this same vaccine 3 weeks later to complete the vaccination series. 



Report vaccine side effects to FDA/CDC Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS). The 

VAERS toll-free number is 1-800-822-7967 or report online to 

https://vaers.hhs.gov/reportevent.html. Please include "Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 
Vaccine EUA'' in the first line of box #18 of the report form. 

In addition, you can report side effects to Pfizer Inc. at the contact information provided 
below. 

Website Fax number Telephone number 

www.pfizersafetyreporting.com 1-866-635-8337 1-800-438-1985

WHAT IF I DECIDE NOT TO GET THE PFIZER-BIONTECH COVID-19 VACCINE? 
It is your choice to receive or not receive the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine. 
Should you decide not to receive it, it will not change your standard medical care. 

ARE OTHER CHOICES AVAILABLE FOR PREVENTING COVID-19 BESIDES 
PFIZER-BIONTECH COVID-19 VACCINE? 
Currently, there is no approved alternative vaccine available for prevention of COVID-19. 
FDA may allow the emergency use of other vaccines to prevent COVID-19. 

CAN I RECEIVE THE PFIZER-BIONTECH COVID-19 VACCINE WITH OTHER 

VACCINES? 
There is no information on the use of the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine with 
other vaccines. 

WHAT IF I AM PREGNANT OR BREASTFEEDING? 
If you are pregnant or breastfeeding, discuss your options with your healthcare 
provider. 

WILL THE PFIZER-BIONTECH COVID-19 VACCINE GIVE ME COVID-19? 
No. The Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine does not contain SARS-CoV-2 and 
cannot give you COVID-19. 

KEEP YOUR VACCINATION CARD 
When you get your first dose, you will get a vaccination card to show you when to 
return for your second dose of Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine. Remember to bring 
your card when you return. 



pandemic and that the known and potential benefits of the product outweigh the known and potential 
risks of the product All of these criteria must be met to allow for the product to be used in the 
treatment of patients during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

The EUA for the Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine is in effect for the duration of the COVID-19 
EUA declaration justifying emergency use of these products, unless terminated or revoked (after 
which the products may no longer be used) . 

Manufactured by 
Pfizer Inc., New York, NY 10017 
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